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Escondido High School


Agriculture Program


1535 N. Broadway


Escondido CA 92026


   (760) 291-4000

August 17, 2021
To whom this may concern:

I am writing this letter to recommend this enthusiastic and devoted young woman.  Jocabed Olea has been actively involved in Escondido Agriculture Program for the last 3 years.  Jocabed is a leader and responsible young lady.  She has the drive to do well in school and succeed in life.
Jocabed has been strongly involved in our FFA for three years. She is currently serving as our FFA secretary for the 2021 -2022 school year.  Even though the pandemic, Jocabed stayed actively involved in the organization.  She participated in many community service events, competed on the floral design team, and attended all the meetings online.  At the state finals this year, her team took 4 place out of 62 teams.  Her dedication towards studying, designing, and practicing was evident this year.  During the previous year, Jocabed was involved in the helping out with many events including Steak Fry Auction, Farm Day, fundraisers, chapter events and community Service.  Each of these events involves extensive preparation and leadership skills.  Jocabed has demonstrated leadership skills through her involvement in her Agriculture Classes, FFA, and raising turkeys and swine for the San Diego County Fair & Ramona Fair.
Jocabed has overcome challenges in her life that are tied to her financial circumstances at home. Born in Mexico, her father pursued citizenship in the USA.  After many years of hard work he was able to bring his family to Escondido.  Jocabeds Dad and brother work hard to support Jocabed in her academic endeavors. Furthermore, Jocabed continues to work in the floral industry to support conferences, field trips, and activities. 

In closing, I recommend Jocabed Olea.  She has high expectations for life planning to be an ultrasound technician.  She knows her pathway and is confident with her choices for the future.  
Sincerely,
Nicole Hoofard

Agriculture Instructor / Dept. Head
(760) 291-4000 

nhoofard@euhsd.org

